Gilmer Animal Clinic

Care for your Pet after Surgery

The surgery your pet has undergone is considered major surgery.  Although he/she may act relatively normal today or tomorrow, there are some precautions that need to be followed to ensure complete recovery:

· The stitches are inside the skin, hidden from view.  They are absorbable, therefore they do not require removal.  If you notice your pet licking or chewing excessively at the surgery site, he/she may need to wear a special collar to prevent self-trauma.  These collars are available for purchase here at the clinic.

· Check your pet’s incision site daily for swelling or drainage - these may be signs of infection that need treatment.  Call us if you have any concern about the healing of the incision site.

· Please do not bathe your pet or allow him/her to roam where there is access to water for 10 days to keep the incision dry.  A wet incision does not heal as quickly and can lead to water getting inside, causing infection.

· Discourage heavy play/rough-housing with other pets or children, as well as jumping from furniture, pickup beds, etc. for 10 days to prevent the incision from re-opening.

· When your bring your pet home, feed only about a fourth of what is normally fed.  It is not unusual for the stomach to be queasy after surgery, and your pet may easily vomit.  If this occurs, do not feed for the rest of the evening, and feed small amounts the next day until he/she is feeling better.  Allow access to fresh water at all times.

· For female patients: males may still try to breed recently spayed females, so un-neutered males need to be kept away for a couple of weeks. For male patients: recently neutered males may still try to breed female, causing trauma to his surgical site – he will need to be kept away from females for ten days if this becomes a problem.  

· We recommend pain medication for a few days to help him/her rest more comfortably, eat better and recover faster.  The medication we prescribe is made specifically for your pet.  Please do not use aspirin, ibuprofen, or Tylenol products as these can result in serious post-surgical complications.

The health and comfort of your pet is important to us.  If you have any questions or concerns about your pet’s surgery and how he/she is recovering, do not hesitate to call us at  903-797-2744.

